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ACA held the second Town Hall Evening in Zurich on 17 September.  The topic 
was “Changes in the U.S. Tax Code, Wills, How to Respond to Swiss Banks and 
other Personal Financial Challenges: for U.S. Citizens Abroad”.  The presentations 
are now online for anyone to download. Over 70 Americans gathered to hear the four
experts discuss their topics. After the presentations there was a lively Q&A session. 
The audience also had the opportunity to ask the speakers questions one on one. 
Many expressed appreciation for the chance to get important questions answered and
to talk to the experts.

The next ACA Town Hall Evening is scheduled for 2 December, in London.  It 
will be held at the Royal Overseas League located at Park Place, St James's Street.  
The topic will be focused on taxation and banking issues.  Once the program is 
finalized it will be posted on the ACA website and in various media in London.  This 
will be the second Town Hall Evening in London and we expect to have over 200 
attending this event.

ACA has received its tax exemption from the IRS, retroactive to February 25, 
2013. ACA is officially a qualified section 501(c) (4) tax exempt organization!  Its 
sister organization, American Citizens Abroad Global Foundation, is a qualified 
section 501(c)(3) tax exempt charity. This will allow ACA to work more effectively 
and efficiently in Washington, DC due to its more formal structure. ACA Global 
Foundation, as a separate entity, enables donors to take a tax deduction.

We are in the process of upgrading our payments system from PayPal to a new 
integrated system which will make paying for your yearly dues and donations easier. 
Instead of being redirected to PayPal and then back to our site, it will all be 
integrated on our membership pages. This means renewing or donating will take less 
time and be more straightforward. As we are transitioning we will be cancelling all 
old PayPal recurring payment agreements. If you set one up, you will receive an 
email confirming the cancellation from PayPal. Please feel free to write to us with 
any questions or feedback.

Lastly, ACA encourages all eligible Americans living overseas to exercise their 
right to vote.  While not a presidential election year, 2014 will see all of the seats in 
the House of Representatives and one third of the Senate up for grabs in the 
November 4 election.  Find out more details about registering write-in absentee 
ballots further in.

 

https://americansabroad.org/news-and-events/events/
https://americansabroad.org/news-and-events/events/
http://americansabroad.org/


 

ACA Tax Return Preparers Directory hits
1700 listings

The Directory, launched on June 1, now has 1700 return preparers and similar service
providers listed. These preparers/providers, in many cases, are updating and 
improving their listing. Anyone shopping for a return preparer, as we approach the 
end of the taxable year 2013 return preparation season and get ready for the 2014 
season, will want to consult the Directory. It is free for users. Find it online.

 

Greenback Expat Survey
The Greenback 2014 U.S. Expat Opinion Survey, published in June, offers, 
according to their Executive Summary, “a window into the attitudes of U.S. expats 
on the current laws and challenges they face as U.S. citizens living overseas.”  This is
one of the most comprehensive views to date of the current issues plaguing American
living abroad and provides a sampling of their opinions on issues including 
renouncing U.S. citizenship, FATCA, FBAR, Obamacare, fair representation and 
taxation.  Seven hundred responded to the survey.

Notable results included:

FATCA

•       40% of respondents are unaware of FATCA’s existence. This is alarming 
considering the severity of the penalties if the IRS discovers one should have been 
reporting one’s overseas assets.

FBAR

•       Only 15% of respondents were unaware of FBAR and 9% are unprepared to 
file. This is a significant improvement, as last year’s survey showed that 25% were 
unaware and 39% were unprepared to file.

Affordable Care Act (“Obamacare”)

•       99% of expats polled are familiar with Obamacare, but 37% aren’t sure how 
they will be impacted.

Fair representation and taxation

•       70% feel Americans living abroad should not have to file U.S. taxes.

•       Over 55% stated that they didn’t owe the U.S. any taxes last year.

•       86% feel their interests are not well-represented in the U.S. government, despite

http://www.greenbacktaxservices.com/blog/survey-results/
http://www.acareturnpreparerdirectory.com/


the fact that they remain U.S. citizens and taxpayers.

Renouncing U.S. citizenship

•       Only 18% of respondents are seriously considering or planning to renounce 
their US citizenship. This is in contrast to media reports which have emphasized 
large year-over-year percentage increases of renunciations.

•       Over one-third of those considering renouncing their citizenship cited the 
burden of filing U.S. taxes as the reason.

 

U.S. passport applications now require
address information

As of July 2014, those applying for a U.S. passport abroad will have to prove their 
U.S. citizenship either with a U.S. birth certificate, a Consular Report of Birth 
Abroad or a Certificate of Naturalization. In addition to proof of citizenship and 
proof of identity, they will also have to provide their full name and any previous 
names they have had (due to marriage, etc.), date of birth, their permanent address 
and all valid mailing addresses (either U.S. or foreign), as well as their Social 
Security number (if applicable). The necessity of providing this information has just 
been formalized by an amendment to Article 26, Part 301 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations (CFR). While not discussed in the regulations, it seems clear that the 
IRS, with this information, can check to see whether tax returns are being filed. Read
more of ACA’s comments on the matter here.

During the commentary stage when the new regulations were proposed regulations, 
the IRS and Treasury Department concluded that requiring this information was not 
unduly burdensome to the applicant.  An excerpt from the Rule document issued by 
the IRS is below; the full text can be found at the Regulations.gov website.

Scope of Information Reporting by Passport Applicants

The proposed regulations require a passport applicant, other than an individual who 
applies for an official passport, diplomatic passport, or passport for use on other 
official U.S. government business, to provide certain information with his or her 
passport application pursuant to section 6039E. Specifically, the applicant must 
provide his or her full name and, if applicable, previous name; permanent address 
and, if different, the applicant's mailing address; taxpayer identifying number (TIN); 
and date of birth. A commentator requested that the scope of information be limited 
to the passport applicant's name, TIN, if any, and foreign country of residence, if 
any. The final regulations do not adopt this comment. Section 6039E(b)(4) grants the
Secretary the authority to require any additional information as he may prescribe. 
The Department of State (State Department) requires the items of information 
required by these final regulations as part of its application process. Accordingly, the
IRS and the Treasury Department believe that requiring this information is not 
unduly burdensome to the applicant.

http://www.regulations.gov/#!documentDetail;D=IRS-2012-0003-0006
https://americansabroad.org/issues/citizenship/renewing-your-us-passport/


Penalty for Failure to Provide Information

The proposed regulations provide guidance on the circumstances under which the 
IRS may impose a $500 penalty on a passport applicant who fails to provide the 
required information. Under the proposed regulations, before assessing the penalty, 
the IRS will provide to the passport applicant written notice of the potential 
assessment of the penalty, and the applicant has 60 days (90 days if the notice is 
addressed to an applicant outside of the United States) to respond to the notice. If the
passport applicant demonstrates to the satisfaction of the Commissioner or the 
Commissioner's delegate that the failure to provide the required information is due 
to reasonable cause and not due to willful neglect, after considering all the 
surrounding circumstances, then the IRS will not assess the penalty.

 

NEWS AND ACTIVITIES
 

Coming into compliance: Streamlined Foreign 
Offshore Procedures Program (SFOP)
The new Streamlined Foreign Offshore Procedures program (SFOP) emphasizes 
simplicity over complexity and allows individuals to come into compliance without 
being subject to typical tax penalties (failure-to-file, failure-to-pay, accuracy-related, 
etc.).  This is a great step forward and shows that the IRS is aware that the 
community of Americans overseas is not made up of criminal tax evaders.  This is in 
great part due to ACA’s representatives in Washington, D.C., as the voice of 
Americans overseas, working to bring about positive change.  See the link to our 
June 23, 2014, press releaseas well as an excellent article on the changes by ACA 
Director Jonathan Lachowitz.

The streamlined filing compliance procedures, announced as of June 2014, are 
available to taxpayers certifying that their failure to report foreign financial assets 
and pay all tax due in respect of those assets did not result from willful conduct on 
their part. The amended procedures are designed to provide to taxpayers in such 
situations: (1) a streamlined procedure for filing amended or delinquent returns, and 
(2) terms for resolving their tax and penalty obligations. These procedures will be 
available for an indefinite period until otherwise announced.

More info about this can be found on the IRS website.

 

Taxation
IRS Direct Pay system excludes overseas Americans without U.S. bank accounts

The IRS operates the Direct Pay system, which allows tax filers to make tax 

http://www.irs.gov/Individuals/International-Taxpayers/Streamlined-Filing-Compliance-Procedures
http://genevalunch.com/2014/06/20/irs-lifts-us-tax-fines-many-americans-abroad/
http://www.americansabroad.org/files/4714/0354/3641/final-pr-aca-irs-sfop.pdf


payments electronically.  “Direct Pay is the latest addition to our growing array of 
online tools designed to serve taxpayers better,” said IRS Commissioner John 
Koskinen. “Direct Pay simplifies the payment process, enabling people to quickly 
and easily make a secure payment from the convenience of a home computer.”

However, the system requires the use of a U.S. bank routing number (ABA number), 
which is used exclusively in the United States. The ABA code is named for the 
American Bankers’ Association -- it is a U.S. system of codes for domestic banks, 
not used outside of the U.S.  The international system uses either a Swift code for the
bank plus the account number, or the IBAN number which includes the account 
number and a code for the financial institution.

According to the Q&A on the IRS website, they specify that they do not accept Swift
codes.  Under “Can I make a payment using an international bank account?”, the IRS
answers: “IRS Direct Pay requires a U.S. bank routing number (ABA).”

U.S. taxpayers abroad are once again treated differently from Americans in the U.S., 
unless they happen to have a U.S. bank account to pay their taxes since the IRS 
Direct Pay program for electronic payment of taxes requires an ABA – an American 
bank routing number.  ACA will approach the IRS and the Treasury Department to 
ask them to look into a system which will accept payment from overseas accounts.

 

IRS information for filing from abroad

The IRS has responded to ACA’s request for more public information on tax filing.  
The IRS has a dedicated webpage start page for Americans filing from overseas.  If 
you have problems with the IRS that you need to report please be sure to let the 
Taxpayer Advocate know.

Always be careful with your personal tax filing information.  If you think you have 
been a victim of tax fraud  or a phishing, be sure to contact the IRS.

 

Voting
It's that time of year again! While not a presidential election year, 2014 will see all of
the seats in the House of Representatives and one third of the Senate up for grabs in 
the November 4 election. Voter registration and ballot requests can be obtained in a 
number of ways, and many readers will be receiving their ballot materials 
automatically from the voting precincts at which they are registered. For many other 
Americans overseas the first port of call may be the extremely user-friendly website 
organized by the Overseas Vote Foundation where voters can register to vote and 
request an absentee ballot. It should be noted that the ballot request form no longer 
forces voters to indicate whether or not they expect to return to the United States; 
voters can simply indicate that they are resident outside the U.S. indefinitely, and that
their return date is not certain. In the last election cycle, a number of potential voters 
decided not to vote because of a ballot request form considered excessively intrusive.
This problem has been corrected due in large part to the strenuous efforts of OVF 

https://www.overseasvotefoundation.org/vote/home.htm
http://www.irs.gov/Individuals/How-Do-You-Report-Suspected-Tax-Fraud-Activity%3F
http://www.irs.gov/Advocate/Local-Taxpayer-Advocate
http://www.irs.gov/Advocate/Local-Taxpayer-Advocate
http://www.irs.gov/Individuals/International-Taxpayers/U.S.-Citizens-and-Resident-Aliens-Abroad


and ACA.

If you miss the deadline for ballot request or submission, remember that you can 
always vote using the federal write-in absentee ballot (FWAB). The FWAB is an 
alternative ballot, and can in certain states (AK, AZ, AR, CO, DE, DC, GA, IA, MA, 
ME, MD, MN, MS, MT, NE, NC, NV, OK, OR, SC, SD, UT, VA, or WA ) serve both
as a voter registration document and absentee ballot.

 

COUNTRY CONTACT ACTIVITIES
Sema Jonsson has been appointed CC for France.  Sema is based in Monte Carlo, 
Cannes, and Paris for 24 years where she works as an Appraiser in Real Estate.  She 
has lived and worked in many countries while dealing with general life, work and 
culture issues and is looking forward to share her experience and deal with the 
concerns of other Americans living, working or studying in France or Monaco. She 
will be organizing diverse networking events to benefit U.S. Citizens Abroad in the 
above-mentioned cities.

Roberta Enschede writes in about the American Women’s Club of the Hague’s 
tribute to the victims of 9/11:

The Ceremony of Remembrance and Hope has taken place each year.  It means so 
much for people to have a place to gather with others who are away from home and 
need to be together.  People from NYC came, the ambassador came.  He was in his 
Washington office that day.  A Dutch woman who watched the plane fly into the 
Trade Center came.  The chief of Emergency Services in the South Holland area 
came. He calls the New York firefighters “his brothers.” They are very close.  They 
work together.  The Mayor of Wassenaar came.  He talked about MH 17.  He and his 
wife lost friends on that flight that the Dutch refer to as “Our 9/11.”  Percentage 
wise, they lost the same number of people as our nation did. 

We will commemorate each and every year.  Americans abroad, given the 
opportunity, want to be together on 9/11.   We should encourage them to do so 
wherever they may be.

 

ACA IN THE MEDIA
The Wall Street Journal published an article titled “Expats Left Frustrated as Banks 
Cut Services Abroad,” which told the stories of several expats facing obstacles in 
obtaining legitimate financial services because of banks and financial institutions 
trying to steer clear of FATCA.  ACA Executive Director Marylouise Serrato is 
quoted:

“The reality on the ground is that overseas Americans are facing restrictions and 
lockouts from both U.S. and foreign financial firms.”

http://online.wsj.com/articles/expats-left-frustrated-as-banks-cut-services-abroad-1410465182


You can find more mentions of ACA in print and radio/video.

 

HOW TO GET INVOLVED
Send us your testimonials on how current legislation is affecting you.  These 
testimonials are important to our advocacy work but even more important is your 
work in contacting your own Congressional representative.  We ask you to write to 
your representative today and let him or her know your thoughts and personal 
experience, and please send a copy to ACA as well. 

Do you have a testimonial about how the Foreign Earned Income Exclusion (FEIE) 
was a decisive element in helping you establish a company or business overseas? If 
you do please send it to ACA using our direct link, and read ACA's recent position 
paper underscoring the critical importance of FEIE, "The Section 911 Mirage".

You can also support our work by writing directly to the Tax Committees responsible
for tax reform and asking for Residence-based taxation (RBT). 

Write your Representatives in Congress about Residence-Based Taxation (RBT) and 
your support for it.  Tell them about yourself, so that they learn about a real-life 
overseas American.  Otherwise, no one is there to tell them that we’re not all tax-
dodging billionaires.

Lastly: if you haven’t done so already, join ACA!  Since 1978, ACA has been the 
Voice of Americans Overseas, advocating for and defending the rights of US citizens 
living and working abroad.

 

ACA ON THE WEB, FACEBOOK, AND
TWITTER

ACA’s website and its periodic News Updates are its key communication channels to 
ACA members and to the millions of Americans all over the world. The ACA website
includes a wealth of information: descriptions of the impact of U.S. laws on the 
various issues – citizenship, voting, Social Security, Medicare, banking and taxes – 
as well as ACA position papers, references to ACA in the press and a multitude of 
links to press articles related to ACA issues.

Many members and supporters follow ACA on Facebook, and this provides ACA 
with an opportunity to connect with them on a more regular basis. To get the most 
immediate, up-to-date information on ACA’s work and initiatives visit Facebook or 
our website, and sign up for our Twitter feed @ACAVoice.

 

http://americansabroad.org/
https://www.facebook.com/americancitizensabroad
https://www.americansabroad.org/support/membership/
https://taxreform.gov/
https://americansabroad.org/issues/taxation/share-your-banking-or-tax-story/
https://americansabroad.org/news-and-events/radio-interviews-us-taxes/
https://americansabroad.org/news-and-events/aca-s-voice-in-the-news/


SUPPORT ACA
There are many ways you can support ACA. 

You can help ACA every time you buy anything from the Amazon sites in the 
U.S., U.K., France or Germany.   It’s quick and easy.  First go to the ACA website, 
then click on any of the Amazon links shown on that page, and purchase whatever 
you want.  After your purchase, ACA will automatically receive a small commission, 
at NO INCREASE in cost to you. Sharing this with your friends and contacts will 
also help support ACA. It’s a very quick and painless way to support American 
Citizens Abroad and the work we do. (ACA does not record or track your Amazon 
purchases.)

 

© American Citizens Abroad. All Rights Reserved.
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